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Pickleball Board Meeting Minutes

Attendees:  Jim Cooney, Justin Griffin, Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Greg Krier, Marjo Peters, and Scott Gullickson

Last Meeting Minutes
The February 2021 minutes were not completed due to the Zoom meeting being interrupted due to loss of the internet connection.  A short meeting summary will be generated for the record.  

Membership Dues    
Dues are being paid via Sign Up Genius.   One hundred twenty three members have paid their 2021 membership fee.  There are still a number of members who have not paid.  A number of emails have been sent out, reminding members to pay their dues.  There was some concern that a few members may have difficult with paying through Sign Up Genius and maybe we could keep a box at the desk of the Rec Center for members to drop off their dues.  We decided to do that.  We use part of the membership fee to administer our use of Sign Up Genius.  Members who have not paid their dues will be deleted from Sign Up Genius.  They will be added back on if we receive payment.  

NHSOS (Northern Hills Sources of Support) Pickleball Round Robin Fundraising Events
NHSOS representatives, and Jane Jakubec from the SPC, met to discuss whether to go ahead with the pickleball fundraising events they have proposed.  NHSOS has requested the use of all six outdoor courts for three separate Saturday events; May 22, June 22 and July 24.  Their intent is to continue the pickleball events on an annual basis.  The courts would not be available to SPC members or the public unless they choose to play in the events.  Rich Loose will generate a survey and email it to SPC members for their feedback, before approving the use of the courts.  Only one NHSOS member has any experience with pickleball so we do expect that they will be asking SPC members to help with the events.

Financial Report
Jane Jakubec reported that we have a current combined savings/checking balance of $11,611.04.  There are no outstanding bills to pay.

Indoor Courts
The Rec Center has moved some equipment so we could start using our fourth court again.  The Center has also completed the lighting project in the Lookout Room.  Members noted a significant improvement.

Outdoor Courts
On May 1st we will begin using the outdoor courts for Saturday Structured Play.  Rich L. will update Sign Up Genius.
Justin has asked Cooney to purchase appropriate equipment to remove snow, water and debris from the courts.  We will keep the equipment in the storage shed next to court 6.
We will purchase an outdoor communication board and hang it on the fence outside the main entrance.

Purchase of a Ball Throwing Machine
This subject was deferred until the April meeting.

Other Business
The next monthly meeting is scheduled for April 18, 2021. It will continue to be a zoom meeting.

Jim Cooney
Secretary


